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Dear Parents,









Friday 8th January 2016

I would like to wish you a very Happy New Year.  We have a very busy Spring term ahead and I hope the children are refreshed after the Christmas holidays.  Please find attached a list of Diary Dates for the next two terms.
Visitor to Foundation

Foundation enjoyed a memorable experience on Tuesday with a visit from Jungle Jo.  This was an introduction to their new topic ‘Did Dinosaurs Exist?’  They learnt how reptiles move, what they eat and where they live.  They had an opportunity to hold and touch a gecko, tortoise, bearded dragon, millipede and a very long snake!
Meet the Teacher

Thank you to the parents who were able to come into school yesterday afternoon to meet with our new class teachers Mr Cavendish (Class 8) and Mrs Bennett (Class 5).  I hope you found it helpful.

Nursery - September 2016 - Prospective Parents’ Information evening

We would like to invite all prospective Nursery parents to a meeting on Wednesday 13th January at 7.00pm.  This year the nursery have run a pilot scheme of 3 full day sessions for 10 children on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesday and feedback has been extremely positive.  As a result we would like to offer more places for next September’s intake to attend 3 full days together with more flexibility to choose the 3 days that children attend.  The full day sessions will run from 8.45am until 3.25pm.  
If you have neighbours, or know of any children in the Northgate community who will be applying for places at our Nursery, can you please pass on this information.  The application process for Nursery places opens on 9th February and closes on 18th March 2016.  For more information on admissions, please go to www.hertsdirect.org/admissions and click ‘How to apply for a School place’ then follow the links. 

Changes to the Behaviour Policy
On Tuesday 26th January at 2.30pm there will be an opportunity for parents to come into school to be informed, by the Senior Leadership team, of the main changes to the reviewed Northgate Behaviour Policy.  The Policy is available to view on our website.  
Touch typing club

Just to inform you that the Touch Typing Club has been extended longer than the six week programme, due to new members joining. This will now continue for all members until the Easter holidays. Please continue to bring your children to touch typing club on Tuesday and Wednesday morning at 8.30am. 

School Dinner Payments - First half of the Spring Term   

The cost of school dinners, until the half term holiday, are set out below.  

Per day

Every Day

Wednesday + Friday

Wednesday

Friday

2.30

£69.00


£27.60



£13.80


£13.80

Wisepay is the preferred method of payment; you can pay via the Northgate School Website at www.northgate.herts.sch.uk .  All dinner moneys must be paid in advance either weekly or half-termly.

Lost Property

A large amount of lost property, which is un-named, has accumulated.  The Lost Property box is in the Office reception area.  Please take a look, as all items will be disposed of at the end of the school day on Monday.

Severe Weather - Emergency Closure Plan

In the event that the school has to close due to snow or other adverse weather conditions in the coming months, we have the following plans in place to keep you up to date.  I will endeavour to make a decision by 7.30am as to whether school can open and this will be dependent upon the number of staff who are able to come in. 
· Call our SchoolsCall Information line after 7.30am or during the daytime if we have a heavy snowfall, on
0871 971 2781, to find out the latest information on closure or otherwise.
· Tune into either of the following radio stations for an update on all local schools: BBC Three Counties Radio, or Heart 101.7.
· Check our School Website at www.northgate.herts.sch.uk and/or Herts County Council’s Website at www.hertsdirect.org 
· We will e.mail you via e.schools  
For closure during the daytime – We would contact you via e.schools and leave a message on SchoolsCall.  
Reception Admissions - September 2016

Just to remind you that the deadline for applying for a Reception place in Hertfordshire Schools for this September is on Friday 15th January.

Yours sincerely,

L Hotson

Headteacher

Community
Children’s Mandarin Chinese Club

Beginners Class Thursday 4.00pm until 4.45pm - Intermediate Class Thursday 3.15pm until 4.00pm

Starting 14th January until 17th March 2016 at Summercroft Primary School - £63 for the Spring Term

Hedgehog Mandarin offers a fun, play-based Mandarin language programme to primary children of all ages, exploring Chinese language and culture through traditional nursery rhymes, poems, popular songs, dance, stories, crafts and games. The focus is on fun but activities are gradually introduced which require increasing levels of engagement and understanding over time. Simple reading and writing features alongside speaking, singing and playing to build competence in Mandarin through enjoyment and a sense of accomplishment. Extension activities are also available for fast learners, if required. Language learning from a young age gives children a great head-start for progression to International Baccalaureate schools where the focus is on language and international values.
Please contact Mrs Wei Martin with any questions or for further details:  hedgehogmandarin@gmail.com or 07725 207568
World Vision - Girls’ Night Out

Blow the January blues away with World Vision - Girls' Night Out - Celebrity Stories, Songs and Comedy Stand Up and all for £7!  On Saturday, 23 January, Carrie Grant (Fame Academy, One Show) and Comedian Jo Enright (Peter Kay Phoenix Nights) will entertain and also talk a bit about the World Vision Charity (Children's charity).  Carrie will talk about her work and life with 4 children, tell some celebrity stories as her life as voice coach to stars, sing a couple of songs, and there will be complimentary cup cakes and soft drinks. Jo Enright will do Comedy stand up (she has been in Ricky Gervais' sitcom and Peter Kay's Phoenix Nights).   There is also a goodie bag!

The event is Saturday, 23 January at 7.30 pm at the Bishops Stortford Baptist

Church Centre, Twyford Road.   Tickets are £7 beforehand or £10 on door. Please

see link below for more information and contact for tickets:  01279 836695. 



